




-Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 

525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor 

Springfield, Illinois 62761 

RE: Support for Bloomington-Normal Birthing Center, LLC 

Dear Members of the Illinois Health Facilities-and-Services-Review Board, 

February 25, 2015 

I am writing in support of the application from Bloomington-Normal Birthing Center, LLC to bring a 
birthing center to Bloomington-Normal. This center will offer a new service not otherwise offered in 
McLean County or anywhere in downstate at this time. Even more exciting than the idea of a first­
of-its-kind birthing center in this re.gion is the collaboration and overall community benefit that will 
come from having this centerin our community. 

The owners of Bloomington-Normal Birthing Center, LLC have been working diligently to establish 
positive relations with the two hospitals in the community as well as with the area's medical 
community. In the spring of 2014, the owners reached out to both hospital administrators, and by 
fall, they secured a contractual transfer agreement with OSF St Joseph Medical Center: In 
November 2014, Bloomington-Normal Birthing Center, LLC held an educational event for the 
medical community to educate and begin a dialogue with their colleagues on this topiC. Over 40 
members attended this event which was intended for all to see that the addition of birth center(s) in 
a community will allow hospitals to provide more productive and smart utilization of resources to 

. care for the more acute patient. 

Thank you for taking the time to read my letter of support. I urge the Illinois Health Facilities and 
Services Review Board to approve the application for Bloomington-Normal Birthing Center. 

Sincerely, 
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